## **Rachel Tibbetts**

From: Brenda Hazel

**Sent:** 07 June 2022 12:33

To: Planning

Subject: OBJECTION TO PLANNING APPLICATION 22/01340/OUT (TRITAX WAREHOUSES)

You don't often get email from Learn why this is important

**CAUTION:** This email originated from outside of the Council. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

**Dear Sirs** 

I object to this proposal on the grounds that I do not think it is a suitable site. Stoke Lyne is a very rural village approximately one and a half miles from where this development will be. This will case massive pollution in the area and goes against the government's clean air policy an destroy the habitat of all the wildlife around here, deer, badges, birds, bees and all the other little creatures that live on the land. The roads are not suitable for all the heavy lorries and trailers that will use these warehouses that will be using them, plus the dust noise and lighting another cause of pollution. There is no public transport in the area, that means anyone working there will be using cars, more pollution. Bicester is 5 miles from this proposed development, it is surrounded on all sides with warehouses, some still empty because of unemployment issues. RAF Croughton where there is an USAF base is 2 miles from this proposed development and could cause massive interference with communications and radar systems. These warehouses would be better placed in areas of unemployment where there are better major roads and give jobs to people who need them. I don't want to live on an industrial estate. With the amount of warehousing and house building going up in this area there will soon be no green fields left.

Yours faithfully Mrs Alexandria Andrews 2 The Green Stoke Lyne BICESTER Oxon OX27 8SB

Sent from Mail for Windows